
NOTICE TO RESIDENTS
TOWN OF CRESCENT

MINUTES FOR
MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 13TH, 2013
6:00 P.M., CRESCENT TOWN HALL

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Bill Treder called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting was properly posted.

ROLL CALL
Roll Call was taken.  Members present were:

 William Treder, Chairman   Tracy Hartman, Clerk (absent)
 Adrian Turgeon, Supervisor   Carla Fletcher, Treasurer
 Joel Knutson, Supervisor

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion by Knutson to approve the agenda.  Seconded by Turgeon.  All aye.  Motion carried.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion by Knutson to approve the minutes from July 9, 2013 Town Board meeting.  Seconded  
by Knutson. All aye. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT

A written report was received by Treasurer, Carla Fletcher.

 

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT AND APPROVAL OF PURCHASES

Jake Lobermeier was present and gave an oral and written report to the board.  There were 7 
calls during the last month.  All vehicles are currently in service.  The Tomahawk Fire School is in 
September and we have 7 fire fighters going.

FIRST RESPONDER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF PURCHASES

Greg Zeske was present and gave an oral report to the board.  There were 8 calls last month 
and no purchases.  Bruce Germond stated that he would help with planning for the park on the 
new property.

COUNTY BOARD SUPERVISOR’S REPORT

Bob Martini gave an oral report to the board.  There was no County Board meeting this past 
month.  There were committee meetings to discuss broadband options and there is a meeting on 
Thursday to discuss NR115 and shoreland zoning.



LIBRARY REPORT

Harry Whidden gave an oral report to the board. They have completed the 2014 library budget 
and there is a slight increase but was bare necessities.  There is a meeting on the 20th to sit 
down with the planning committee for the library expansion. 

TOWN PLAN COMMISSION REPORT

Treder gave an oral report to the board.  They discussed the 2 property divisions, Denton and 
Howard and will be recommending approval for both properties.  

TOWN LAKES COMMITTEE REPORT

Joel Knutson gave an oral report to the board.  They met on August 3 and this was the least 
attended meeting due to the County Fair.  The committee discussed the Squash Lake Boat 
landing and had a local contractor look at it.    They also discussed grants available for clean 
boats, clean water.  There was also a discussion about motor vehicle traffic on lakes and 
concerns about drag racing.  Specific concerns mentioned were 1) Maintaining Lake Health 2) 
Trash 3) Noise 4) Public Safety.  The Committee is proposing that an ordinance be created to 
stop drag racing.  Sample documents they will present to the Town Board: Town of Merrill 
ordinance, a resolution to govern events on lake ice proposed by the Crescent Lake Association, 
and the United States Forest Service special event permit application (a general use permit 
offered for comparative purposes).

UNIFORM DWELLING INSPECTOR’S REPORT

Recieved a building permit application from SJM Builders for a home off of Crescent Creek 
Estates (lot #28).

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Fire Department Raffle Drawing

Winners of the fire department raffle are:

Shirley Trask

Patrick Luchsinger

Darrel Mack

John Zientara

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Certified Survey Map - Steve Denton

Motion by Turgeon to approve the certified survey map as submitted by Steve Denton contingent upon 
approval by Oneida County.  Seconded by Knutson.  All aye.  Motion carried.

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Certified Survey Map - Tracy and Junior 
        Howard

Motion by Turgeon  to approve the preliminary certified survey map as submitted by Junior and Tracy 
Howard.  Seconded by Knutson.  All aye.  Motion carried.



Motion by Knutson to approve the final certified survey map as submitted by Junior and Tracy Howard 
contingent upon approval by Oneida County.  Seconded by Turgeon.  All aye.  Motion carried.

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Update from Joel Knutson re: ride along with 
        Fahrner Asphalt (chipsealing)

Joel Knutson reported that he met with Bob McMahon from Fahrner Asphalt.  They looked at 
Green Bass Road and South Rifle road and the difference.  They believe that the problem with 
those roads is due to not having the contractor pick up and sweep.  The town had the road crew 
do it and waited to long to have it done.  McMahon will be coming to discuss this at a future 
town board meeting.  

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Approve Applications for Operator’s Licenses

None

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING:  Approve Driveway Permits - Dennis Hoffmann 
and SJM Builders

Motion by Turgeon to approve the driveway permit for Dennis Hoffman with no culvert needed.  
Seconded by Knutson. All aye. Motion carried.

Motion by Knutson to approve the driveway permit for SJM Builders with a culvert needed, 
seconded by Turgeon. All aye. Motion carried.

FIFTEEN MINUTES OF PUBLIC DISCUSSION

A Crescent Resident complimented Roger for the mowing that was completed on River Road.

Peterson stated that he would like the board to consider a resolution for drag racing on Crescent 
Lake.

Connie Anderson asked if there is anything being done on the 5 year update to the plan 
commission land use plan.

Resident at 3035 S Rifle Road complained about the chip seal washing into her yard.

Treder stated that he is not able to make the September meeting and would like to consider 
moving it to September 17th.

REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE

Survey received from the NWRPC regarding projects that need to be completed in Oneida 
County.  

Letter from Oneida County that Salt/Sand orders need to be received by the 21st.  

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS/ADJOURN

Motion by Turgeon to approve vouchers as submitted and adjourn at 7:30 p.m.  Seconded by    
Knutson.  All aye.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Tracy Hartman
Municipal Clerk


